
City of Van Meter, Iowa 

City Council Minutes – 11-21-2022  

1) The Van Meter City Council met for a regular council meeting on Monday, November 21, 2022, at 
VRC located at 910 Main St.  Mayor Adams called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm.  The following 
council members were present upon roll call: Joel Akers via phone, Travis Brott, Blake Grolmus, Joe 
Herman, and Lyn Lyon. 
Staff present: City Engineer Bob Veenstra, Police Chief Mike Brown, Deputy City Clerk Grace Grob, 
City Clerk Liz Faust, and City Administrator Sarah Ames.  

2) Mayor Adams asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Lyon moved, supported by Brott, to 
approve the agenda. On roll call the votes were as follows: Akers -- YES; Brott – YES; Herman – YES; 
Grolmus – YES; Lyon – YES 

3) Mayor Adams asked for a motion to approve the consent agenda which included the following. 
Grolmus moved, supported by Lyon. On roll call the votes were as follows: Akers– YES; Brott – YES; 
Herman – YES; Grolmus – YES; Lyon -- YES. 

4) Brott moved, supported by Lyon to approve an employment contract and appoint L. Faust as City 
Administrator. On roll call the votes were as follows: Akers– YES; Brott – YES; Herman – YES; 
Grolmus – YES; Lyon -- YES. 

5) Brott moved, supported by Grolmus to hire D. McCombs as Director of Public Works. On roll call the 
votes were as follows: Akers– YES; Brott – YES; Herman – YES; Grolmus – YES; Lyon -- YES. 

6) Herman moved, supported by Lyon to approve the Urban Renewal Area Report. On roll call the 
votes were as follows: Akers– YES; Brott – YES; Herman – YES; Grolmus – YES; Lyon -- YES. 

7) Herman moved, supported by Grolmus to approve the resolution to provide for a notice of hearing 
on proposed plans, specifications, form of contract and estimate of cost for the Water Booster 
Station Project, and the taking of bids therefor. On roll call the votes were as follows: Akers– YES; 
Brott – YES; Herman – YES; Grolmus – YES; Lyon -- YES. 

8) Grolmus moved, supported by Lyon, to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried unanimously.  Mayor 
Adams adjourned the meeting at 6:05 PM. 

 

 

 


